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UBRA-KAR/CIR/81/2014-2017 07/11/2016

To All Members of our Unit.

Dear Comrades,

Sub: Get together of our Members in Bangalore North & West

Ref: Our Circular No UBRA-KAR/CIR/68/2014-2017 dated 17/10/2016

Our Circular No UBRA-KAR/CIR/80/2014-2017 dated 19/11/2016

We refer to the above two Circulars on the subject matter. We had organised a get together of our members

on the 18th of December 2016 at Vijayanagar Club, Vijayanagar, Bangalore. We had expected that about 70

members along with their spouses may attend the gathering. For this purpose we had issued a Circular two

months in advance. We had also reminded members by our Circular No 80 on 19th of November 2016.

We had also followed up the matter with our members in Whats App as well as SMS several times.

However, despite our constant follow up and even personal requests the response from our members has

been very disappointing. As on date we have received confirmations from only 22 members.

In view of this we have sent a Whats App message followed up with SMS as follows:

“Get together on 18/12/2016: We wish to inform you that the programme STANDS CANCELLED for want of

participants. Next programme, if any, will be informed in due course”  Ravindra Krishna

On a review of the situation we assume as follows:

1. The Notice was too early to be remembered.

2. The date was not convenient to most members.

3. May be our members have lost interest in such meetings.

4. Possibly the payment of the amount in advance acted as a deterrent.

The gathering of our members was being organised as per the collective wish of our members as decided

in the previous General Body Meetings and also successful conducting of such gatherings last year. Now a

situation has arisen that the organising such meets has become the responsibility of few members of the

Committee. Such meetings CANNOT be organised without the active support of the members.

In view of the above situation, the matter shall be placed before the next Executive Committee and an

appropriate decision shall be taken in this regard.

In case any of our members wish a refund of the amount already paid, the same may be informed to

Sri B Lakshminarayana who shall arrange re-credit the same at the earliest.

Yours faithfully,

Ravindra Krishna

Honorary Secretary


